
Testimonies of Deliverance from
Demonic Influences

An angel zapping a demon to answer a believer's prayer

My Facebook friend Kasia da Silva shared with me two marvelous testimonials
of deliverance from demonic influence. This is something many preachers don’t
talk about. For example, did you know that by even touching an object used in
the occult such as an Ouija board you can pick up an evil hitchhiking spirit?
My former pastor taught me to ask the Lord to cleanse anything I picked up
from the post office before I touch it!

The Deliverance and Healing of Kasia’s Mother

I prayed for my mother to be healed of a pinched nerve that the Physical
Therapist said would take 10 weeks of PT to heal (in her upper shoulder arm).
She had to go for weekly sessions. So she asked me to pray for her when it
first happened. She was in horrible pain. So I prayed and nothing happened. I
was actually led to cast out a spirit of infirmity. Well, nothing happened
and I knew I prayed in faith, so I told her there must be something else
going on and left it alone.

The next evening she was in excruciating pain again (even after the Dr. Visit
in which she got extra strong Tylenol. It didn’t help much). So I picked her
up and brought her to my house to spend the night. I prayed for her again
being led to try to cast a demon out. She was laying on the couch. I had
placed my hand on her forehead and she became very pale and her skin
temperature dropped to feeling suddenly cold. Then the arm that she had the
injury on suddenly kept jerking uncontrollably, like someone having a seizure
just on their arm. I commanded it to stop and it did then I confronted her
again saying, something must be going on, and asked her to think about it
during the night. Then I went to bed.

The next morning when I went downstairs she handed me a Magnetic necklace a
friend from work gave her. The friend said that Magnetic jewelry had powers
to heal people by balancing or affecting their energy.

Previously, a week before my mother had asked me if I thought Magnetic
jewelry was Occultic. I told her that I didn’t know but I would investigate
it. So when I investigated it I found out it was based on this Yin and Yang
theory which is Chinese healing occultism. So I told her NOT to get involved
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in that.

So then so goes and accepts and wears this necklace from her friend and got
the injury shortly thereafter!

After she gave me the necklace and confessed she was healed. Her Physical
Therapist was shocked!

Deliverance of Kasia’s Daughter from Nail-Biting

My daughter was healed of chronic nail-biting when I finally resorted to
casting a demon out. It was terrible. She had her fingers in her mouth
constantly. I thought it was anxiety-related. I bought her bad-tasting nail
polish. Nothing worked. I got tired of scolding her about

Then one day I had an idea. I said, while we are at it I will anoint your
nails with oil and rebuke that spirit of nail-biting (for lack of knowing
what to call it). So then I didn’t even think much of it as nothing happened
at the time.

Then about a month later my daughter comes to me and shows me her nails and
they looked nice and she said, “Mom, I stopped biting my nails. And I didn’t
even try to stop. I realized I haven’t been nail-biting since my nails
started growing.” I said. Wow, come to think of it, I haven’t had to yell at
you about it in a while now. She hasn’t bitten her nails since.

BUT, an incident happened sometime later when my daughter came into my room
at night saying she was scared. So then we talked about what could be wrong
and she said she was having strange sensations on her legs and it felt like
something crawling under her skin. I thought that was really weird. So then
she said. “It feels like the SAME sensation I used to feel under my nails
when I was doing the nail-biting.”

I said, “You were feeling a weird sensation under your nails?”

She said, “Yeah, I thought everybody felt that.”

I said, “No, I never felt things crawling under my nails.”

She said, “Well, it moved to my legs!!”

So then I realized that I only commanded the demon off her nails and
commanded it to stop her from nail-biting BUT I never cast it out of her.

So then I commanded it to come OUT of her totally. And nothing appeared to
happen at the moment. So she got up to go back to her room and suddenly ran
to the bathroom and threw up.

Well, ever since she threw up those strange sensations of things crawling
under her skin are gone.

I think she might have got these in the first place generational from my
mother who had been into the Occult and my Great grandmother who had been an



actual Medium.

When I was a new Christian I specifically denounced all generational
witchcraft and commanded all demons out of my life AND I did not dive into
Spiritual gifts for this reason. Due to the generational garbage, I didn’t
want any imposter Spiritual gifts so I stuck strictly to the Bible and wasn’t
even interested and did not even pursue them until at least 5 years later. I
would rather have good Bible foundations. I am still Bible first, spiritual
gifts tested and scrutinized second.


